Division of the Budget Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 larry.campbell@ks.gov http://budget.kansas.gov

Laura Kelly, Governor

Larry L. Campbell, Director

January 28, 2019

The Honorable Robert Olson, Chairperson Senate Committee on Financial Institutions and Insurance Statehouse, Room 236-E Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Olson:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 35 by Senate Committee on Financial Institutions and

Insurance

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 35 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 35 would amend the definition of short-term, limited-duration health plans to mean plans with a policy period of less than 12 months with extensions up to a maximum policy period of 36 months. The bill would also require insurance companies that issue short-term, limited-duration health insurance policies to disclose information to consumers regarding the Affordable Care Act requirements concerning preexisting conditions and minimum essential coverage.

Enactment of SB 35 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Larry L. Campbell
Director of the Budget